Clearmont Town Council
Regular Meeting
October 17, 2022
6:00 P.M.

CALL MEETING TO ORDER
The Clearmont Town Council met for a regular meeting at the Clearmont Town Hall, October 17, 2022. Mayor Chris Schock called the meeting to order at 6:00p.m.

ATTENDANCE
Councilor present were as follows: Mayor Schock, Councilwoman Switzer, and Councilman Buhr. Also present were Vivian Ramsay, Town Clerk/Treasurer, John Kiser and Pete Bassett Town Maintenance.
Councilman Poppenga and Councilwoman Betz were absent.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

VISITORS
The Town Council Meeting had two visitors, Deputy Kerns from Sheriff’s department and Cynthia Vannoy from Sheridan Media. 

APPROVAL OF CURRENT AGENDA
Councilwoman Switzer moved to approve the Agenda. Motion seconded by Councilman Buhr. Motion carried 3-0.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES
Councilwoman Switzer moved to approve the September 19, 2022 Regular Meeting minutes. Motion seconded by Councilman Buhr. Motion carried 3-0.

REPORT OF TREASURER AND APPROVAL OF BILLS
Beginning balance for September was $439,460.82 with $25,536.13 in checks, $27,477.76 in deposits and an ending balance of $441,402.45. 
Discussion was held. Councilwoman Switzer moved to approve the report for the Treasurer and approve the bills. Motion seconded by Councilman Buhr. Motion carried 3-0.

REPORTS OF MAYOR, COUNCIL, CLERK, and MAINTENANCE
Mayor: Mayor Schock reported on Well #2 Water Main Break and updates on Well #3.

Mayor Schock discussed HB60 and the training that’s going to take place in the future. 

Mayor Schock stated that 1% Optional Tax will be voted on November 8 and reported on the usage of the special tax monies.

Council: Councilwoman Switzer asked about the water loss report. John Kiser explained what the water was used for.

Clerk: Vivian Ramsay reminded the board that she will be going to Honduras for a mission trip from November 7, 2022 to November 15, 2022. 

Mrs. Ramsay discussed the Halloween Trick or Treat that the town hall will participate on October 31.

Maintenance: John Kiser reported that water line on Well #2 has to be replaced.

Mayor Schock introduced Pete Bassett, the new maintenance to the board.

NEW BUSINESS
Mayor Schock reported that the next SLIB board meeting will be on October 27 at the Town Hall through Zoom.

Councilman Buhr moved to approve the quote of $18,564.61 from WyoDak Energy Services, LLC to repair emergency water line break using the reserved Cap Tax Funds. Motion seconded by Councilwoman Switzer. Motion carried 3-0.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS 

EXECUTIVE

NEXT MEETING  
Regular Meeting, November 21, 2022 @ 6 P.M.

ADJOURNMENT
Councilwoman Switzer moved to adjourn at 6:18 P.M., seconded by Councilman Buhr. Meeting adjourned. 


________________________________			_____________________________
Mayor, Chris Schock						Town Clerk, Vivian Ramsay



